
Suggestions to Support Diverse Abilities 

 

INCLUSIVE TEACHING PRACTICES: ANGLE 

 

LT Level  
Cognition 

 
Motor 

 

 
Sensory 

 

 
Communication 

 

 
Social Emotional 

 

Angle and 
Turn 

Senser: 
Foundations 

 
 

Introduce angle 
through songs 
and rhymes that 
are based on 
movements 
children can 
imitate (i.e., 
We’re Going on 
a Bear Hunt). 

 

If the child is not yet 
walking or crawling, 
push them in a 
stroller or wagon as 
you experiment with 
angle. 
 
 

Try using sound to 
reinforce the concept 
(i.e., making a 
specific noise every 
time you go around 
an angle). 
 

Read children’s 
nonverbal cues for 
when they may 
need a break or 
are ready to move 
on to a new 
activity. 
 

Promote a child’s 
self-esteem 
development by 
positively 
reinforcing their 
actions and 
attempts to 
engage with the 
activity. 

 

Model curiosity for 
the activity and the 
specific actions you 
would like to see 
the child 
accomplish.  

Ensure that gross 
motor activities 
are done in an 
open, level space 
for children’s 
safety. 

 

Utilize materials that 
have a stark contrast 
in color (i.e, 
black/white or 
red/yellow) for very 
young children or for 
children with a visual 
impairment. 
 

Provide ample 
wait time before 
intervening. 
Watch for any 
non-verbal 
communication 
attempts, 
including 
pointing. 

 

Whenever 
possible, bring 
items of interest 
close to your face 
to engage the child 
and encourage 
joint attention. 

 

Intuitive Angle 
Builder 

 

Provide visual 
examples of turns 
and angles in the 
Block Center/other 
areas where they 
might be useful for 
the child to imitate 
during play. 

Use movement to 
actively engage 
children with angles. 
For children with 
physical 
impairments, 
integrate seated 
movements. 

Offer a quiet retreat 
area in the classroom 
for children to re-
regulate their bodies 
as needed (*note: 
this should always be 
positive and not used 
as a time-out corner). 

Narrate your 
actions and 
child’s actions to 
teach key 
vocabulary, such 
as angle, sharp 
turn, gentle turn, 
around, corner, 
etc. 

Prime students on 
any safety 
expectations 
beforehand (i.e., 
walking feet, 
careful hands, 
etc.). 
 

Implicit Angle 
User 

 
 

Give concrete 
examples of 
parallel, 
perpendicular, etc. 
for children to 
reference as they 
complete activities. 

For children with fine 
motor challenges, 
add Velcro or tape to 
materials to keep 
them from 
scattering. 
 

Outline different 
angles with puffy 
paint for children 
with visual 
impairments. 
 

Ensure that the 
transition to a new 
activity has fully 
completed and 
children are 
engaged before 
giving any 
instructions. 
 

Make sure 
children have 
their own 
defined space 
and materials 
to gain 
uninterrupted, 
hands-on 
practice. 
 

Bring attention to 
turns and angles 
(verbally or visually) 
throughout the day 
across different 
activities. 

Use interlocking 
manipulatives when 
available. 
 

Provide 
manipulatives that 
appeal to multiple 
senses, offering a 
variety of textures. 
Avoid textures that 
are known triggers. 
 

If a child seems 
overwhelmed by 
responding, offer 
simple yes/no 
questions (verbal, 
head nod, thumbs 
up/down) to keep 
them engaged. 

Give students 
time to explore 
new materials 
before starting 
the activity, to 
decrease 
distraction over 
their novelty. 
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Angle Matcher 

 
 

Make the lengths 
of the objects’ sides 
the same so as not 
to create confusion 
around the 
purpose/value of a 
side vs. an angle. 

 
Implement planned, 
timed movement 
breaks, such as a 
“GoNoodle” video. 
 

Ensure that children 
with hearing or visual 
needs sit closest to 
the teacher. When 
speaking, face them 
so they can read your 
lips (during the 
pandemic - wear a 
clear mask). 

Break down oral 
instructions into 
small chunks, using 
visuals and 
frequently checking 
for understanding. 
 
 
 

Prioritize group 
activities, 
encouraging 
children to 
discuss their 
thoughts and 
collaborate with 
peers. 

 

If sorting, provide 
fewer angles to sort 
and/or provide an 
example of each for 
the child to imitate. 

Make sure children 
can comfortably 
reach the materials 
(both sitting and 
standing), without 
hunching over or 
standing on tiptoes. 
 

Offer appropriate 
sensory supports, 
such as noise-
cancelling 
headphones or 
sensory breaks. 
 

Simplify and reduce 
the number of 
words used when 
describing 
something. 
 

Flexibly group 
children with a 
range of knowledge 
on the concept, to 
promote peer 
modeling and 
collaboration. 
 
 

Angle Size 
Comparer 

 
 

Model the different 
strategies children 
can use to check 
their work (using a 
protractor, 
matching the 
angles, etc). 

 

 
Offer flexible seating 
options for children 
to find what suits 
their needs best. 
 

Provide 
multisensory 
learning and 
response 
opportunities (i.e., 
tactile, auditory, 
visual, etc). 
 

Do not answer for 
the student if they 
fail to respond 
immediately. 
Instead, rephrase 
the question and 
give hints as 
needed. 
 

Give immediate and 
specific feedback 
during. Focus less on 
the child being 
“smart” and more on 
the specific ways 
they worked hard to 
achieve their goals. 
 

Angle 
Measurer 

 
 

Explicitly teach that 
the length of sides 
doesn’t affect the 
angle by 
superimposing the 
angles or 
measuring them. 

Some children might 
benefit from a tablet 
or other 
technological 
support, particularly 
for writing or 
drawing. 
 
 

For visual learners, 
create a video model 
of what is expected 
during the activity. 
 

Allow for nonverbal 
participation, such 
as the use of 
response cards. 
 

Try the activity one-
on-one (if possible) 
to limit distractions 
and provide explicit 
modeling. 
 

 


